
 
TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 

MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 
 

 November 9, 2015 
 

A public hearing and regular scheduled meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, 
November 9, 2015, at 7:00pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Sharpsburg Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Clay Cole, Council Member; Derrick McElwaney, 
Council Member; Keith Rhodes, Council Member; Donna Camp, Town Clerk.  Council Member 
Davenport was absent. 
 
The Town Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
Mayor Staley called to order the public hearing for the Comprehensive Plan presented by Jean Brantley 
and Kimberly Dutton of Three Rivers Regional Commission.  They discussed the procedure for updating 
the comprehensive plan.  See the attached handouts.   
 
The minutes of the October 5, 2015 Council Meeting were reviewed and approved by unanimous vote, 
and were filed in the minute book of the Town. 
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to adopt the cash management policy that was discussed at a prior 
work session/meeting and the changes that were discussed were incorporated into the policy.  Council 
Member Cole motioned to adopt the cash management policy, Council Member Rhodes seconded.  
Motion carried, unanimously.   
 
The folding chairs that were not being used anymore are filling up the storage room and are in the way 
of the exit.  Mayor Staley called for a motion to donate the chairs to the ReStore.  The ReStore will pick 
up the donation and it will go to fund the Habitat for Humanity Charity.  Council Member Rhodes 
motioned to donate the chairs, Council Member Cole seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously.   
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to decide which bid we would except for the septic system for the new 
park, community center and the buildings on the Terrentine property that was purchased.  There was an 
bid announcement on the GMA website detailing the project that was open for bids.  We received four 
bids in total with two being incomplete.  The two bids are attached to these minutes.  Council Member 
Cole motioned to accept the bid from Contractor A, Council Member Rhodes seconded.  Motion carried, 
unanimously.   
 
Public Comments –  

o Polly Garlington –  
 The amount the Mayor is allowed to spend in the cash management policy is still 

too high and there was more than one change to the policy. 
o Joe Bridges –  

 How were the bids put out for the septic tank 
 Would like to volunteer for the steering committee  
 When will the website go live to the public 

 
Polling of the Council – 

o Clay Cole – n/a 
o Keith Rhodes – Congratulate the Mayor on the election and for running a clean race. 
o Derrick McElwaney – n/a 
 

 



 
Clerks Comments – n/a 
 
Mayor's Minutes –  

 We are still working on the streetlight for Hwy. 16/Main Street with Georgia Power and GDOT. 
 The ditches on Stovall Street and Terrentine Road have been placed on the Commissioners 

agenda for their approval of a request for assistance.   
 The town sign was damaged by a car wreck in which the sheriff’s department nor the state patrol 

were contacted.  The Mayor asked for approval to replace the sign.  Council Member Cole 
motioned to replace the sign, Council Member Rhodes seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously. 

 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to go into executive session for legal matters.  Council Member Cole 
motioned, Council Member McElwaney seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously.   
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to exit executive session.  Council Member Cole motioned, Council 
Member McElwaney seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously.   
 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
_____________________________ 

Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 












